
 

 

              

 

 

Hello, my name is Scott H., I am an Alcoholic. 

 

The 9th Tradition: “A.A., as such, ought never be organized; but we may create service 

boards or committees directly responsible to those they serve.” 

 

“Just as the aim of each A.A. member is personal sobriety; the aim of our services is to 

bring sobriety within reach of all who want it.  If nobody does the groups’ chores, if the 

area’s telephone rings unanswered, if we do not reply to our mail, then A.A. as we know 

it would stop. Our communications lines with those who need our help would be broken.” 

 

Metrolina Intergroup operates to ensure that A.A. communications lines do NOT break! 

 

Metrolina Intergroup Office serves groups and members in Districts 13, 14, 15, 41, 42, 

43, 44, and 45 along with other nearby groups and members in the surrounding areas. We 

do this through the support and voluntary contributions from A.A. groups and members. 

We carry out the 12th Step and 5th Tradition every moment of the day just by being 

available to the alcoholic in need.  We do this by having a local phone number that 

anyone can call to get information about the program of Alcoholics Anonymous.  This 

includes the general population, the professional community, and most importantly…the 

still sick and suffering alcoholic. We also maintain a bookstore and a space for groups to 

hold A.A. Meetings.  In fact, there is an A.A. Meeting every day of the week within the 

walls of the Metrolina Intergroup Office! 

 

We also maintain a 24-hour hotline (704) 332-4387 

 

You can also find information at www.charlotteaa.org  or www.aa.org  

 

Yours in Love & Service: 

Scott H. 

2024 Steering Committee Chair 

chair@charlotteaa.org 
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